Notes from 2023 AOG Chapter Presidents’ Conference

1. Conference began with Gen Gould commenting on alumni concerns regarding changes at USAFA and how they are affecting our Academy.  Basic point is that there are a lot of disaffected grads, but his comment was the AOG’s mission is to support the Academy, not run it. 

2. Welcome from Mark Hille (’97)  OG President

a. Discussed grad survey.  Happy with number of grads who responded, and it has given them ideas on where to focus in graduate outreach and relations

b. Free membership now in effect.  99% of Class of ’27 has already signed up.

c. AOG being present and relevant throughout cadets’ time at USAFA

d. Also working to develop a mentorship/contact program for grads on their 1st assignment

e. Hotel and Visitor Center at North Gate ahead of schedule and below budget

f. Divided country challenges are affecting graduate unity; seeing slight changes in participation and philanthropy

3. Naviere Walkewicz (’99) Sr VP of Alumni relations

a. Continuing to push to let grads/cadets know what the AOG does

b. Free membership has increased participation from 59% to 69% in first year.  Goal is 85% by 2028

c. Long Blue Line Portal now launched Go to portal.usafa.org

d. Cadets are already on it; it will become an app at some point. This new “space” is where grads, cadets and USAFA faculty and staff can communicate.  Grads can share jobs and hire one another, access transition resources, and connect with one another in a one-stop shop
e. Concerns among the attendees about whether or not grads will join it
4. Presentation on High Quality Connections Activity – led by Dr. Dickman, Assistant professor at the Center for Character and Leadership Development

a. Help our participants understand how humans best connect and how best to take that knowledge back in their areas of influence and networks

5. Briefing from Dean of the Faculty Brig. Gen. Linell Letendre ’96 and Lt. Gen. (Ret.) Bradford “BJ” Shwedo ’87, Director of the Institute for Future Conflict

a. This session informed participants of the incredible, future-fight-focused work our cadets are involved in, including the fact that cadets gain Top Secret clearances for briefs from current leadership around the globe

b. New Minors cadets and get that focus on warfighting

6. Concerns I had with the conference:

a. Other than the Dean’s short presentation, there was no contact with the Leadership team. 

b. There was ZERO contact with Cadets

c. Less than fifteen minutes was dedicated to "Best Practices" among AOG Chapter Presidents

7. Long Blue Line Weekend

a. About 200 grads participated in the Jack’s Vally March Back with the Basic Cadets.

b. Those who participated were able to have lunch with the basics at Mitch’s

i. I ate with nine “Doolies” asking about  BCT, their experiences so far and what expectations they had.

ii. As it was with us coming toward the end of BCT, they’re looking forward to getting into academics and excited to get into their squadrons

c. Weekend ended with a wine tasting social at Doolittle Hall.

8. Overall,  it was good to get together with the other Chapter Presidents, though I think the consensus was that we didn’t really accomplish as much for our grads and Chapters as we did last year in Dallas.

